

${ m R}$ on Middleton Missions Outreach

REACHING OUT TO FULFILL THE GREAT COMMISSION

A BAPTIST CHURCH PLANTING MINISTRY

Evangelist Craig Bryan Founder

September 2023

Pastor Billy Sechrist Sending Church Pastor



"But this I say, He which soweth sparingly shall reap also sparingly; and he which soweth bountifully shall reap also bountifully." –2 Corinthians 9:6

We are definitely finding this verse to be true! We are planting churches and bountifully reaping the souls of men. God is so good! Our tent meeting in Green Spring, WV was a huge success. God used the Ministry to see 21 souls come to trust Christ. One of the men saved actually owns an old church building in town. With God's leading we hope to plant a new church there in the near future.

We are very pleased to welcome our newest church plants. We have begun to support Pastor TJ Howell, of the Lighthouse Baptist Church in Hickman, Nebraska. Pastor Trey Washburn, of the Gun Barrell Baptist Church, in Gun Barrell, Texas, and Pastor Luke Deschamp who is starting the Old Paths Baptist Church in Chandler, Arizonia. The Outreach has helped to plant churches in 23 states! Our goal is to plant as many as possible, but at least one in every state. With your continued support and prayers we can definitely reach our goal.

Our foreign church plants are growing as well. We have started support to several works in Thailand. We look forward to the future reports. Bro. Painter and his family are having great success in their new church plant. Attendance has grown to as many as 39. There are Tai, Burmese, Karen, and even Chinese people attending. How amazing to think the Outreach has a part in helping so many nationalities come to know Christ. We are honored to be a small part in Bro. Painter's ministry.

Bro. Holmes sent reports this month from several of our church plants in Nigeria. God is really working in that area. For the 17th anniversary service at his church there were 300 in attendance. Please pray for them as they have many projects in the works, including plans for a new auditorium. Pastor Finjite, in Nigeria, also had a big anniversary day. There were over 100 visitors and 47 got saved! His church has many needs and he requests prayers for all supplies and work to be provided. Pastor Uzi in YIBC Bayelsa, Nigeria, requests prayer for progress in the prison ministry his church has started in his area. He also sent a special thank you to the Outreach for our support. What a blessing to hear from these men and their families about the harvest they are reaping through their service for the Lord!

We also have an update from the Mercy Mt. Girls Home. They were thrilled to report that five young ladies accepted the Lord as Savior! Mrs. Lori was correct when she said, "There is no better news than that". There are still a few projects to be completed at the home, but the Lord blessed by sending a young full-time for the ministry and two part-time ladies. The home still receives 3-5 calls each week to help more young ladies. Please continue to keep the girls and Mrs. Lori in your prayers.

Lastly, I would ask you pray for our next tent meeting. It will be November 15-19, in San Antonio, TX. I will join the Brown family there for the week. Pray we see souls saved and lives changed.

In Christ;

Bro. Craig Bryan

OUR TEAM GETTING THE JOB DONE

4,166,613 Souls Saved~130,261 Baptized~136 Churches Started~141 Missionaries Supported~3 Orphanages
2 Colleges ~ 1 Girls Home & 1 Evangelist All Supported